

By email to:

request-118996-fa5e131e@whatdotheyknow.com Co

Contact: Sylvia Edohasim Direct line: 020 7934 9845

Fax:

Email: <u>Sylvia.edohasim@londoncouncils.go</u>

v.uk

Date: 27 June 2012

Dear Mr Douglas

RE: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your email of 26 June requesting further information under the Freedom of Information Act. Your request has now been considered and we have provided you with the information that we hold relating to your request.

In our response to your previous request dated 13 June 2012, we reiterated that London Councils will not be managing the concessionary fares scheme for people at age 60, as reported to the London Councils Transport & Environment Committee on 14 June - see http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/committees/agenda.htm?pk agenda items=4920

Questions about the detailed operation of this scheme should therefore be referred to the Mayor's office or Transport for London.

London Councils' officers have had two meetings with Transport for London officers on 1 June and 25 June to discuss practical issues around how the Mayor's 60+ Pass will interface with the statutory Freedom Pass which is administered by London Councils.

Our Freedom Pass website will usually be updated with London Councils' latest decisions with regards to Freedom Pass issues. Our Freedom Pass website can be found here:

http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/services/freedompass/default.htm

If you have any queries or concerns, please contact me.

London Councils holds the copyright in this communication. The supply of it does not give you a right to re-use it in a way that would infringe that copyright, for example, by making copies, publishing and issuing copies to the public or to any other person. Brief extracts of any of the material may be reproduced under the fair dealing provisions of the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 (sections 29 and 30) for the purposes of research for non-commercial purposes, private study, criticism, review and news reporting, subject to an acknowledgement of the copyright owner.

If you wish to make a complaint about the way we have handled your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act, please make your complaint in writing to FOI-DPAComplaints@londoncouncils.gov.uk

If you are not happy with the outcome of your complaint, you can write to the Information Commissioner. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
London Councils, 59½ Southwark Street, London SE1 0AL
Tel 020 7934 9999 Fax 020 7934 9991
Email info@londoncouncils.gov.uk Web www.londoncouncils.gov.uk



Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me.

Yours sincerely

Sylvia Edohasim

Corporate Freedom of Information Officer